
Sunshine 7am Business Meeting Minutes 

July 19th, 2025 

 In Attendance: 

Julia, Abiel, Colleen, Dan C, Eric, John C, John T, Deborah M, Patricia Z, Gillie, Louise, Anne 
D, Andrea O, Ronda, Patty K,  

8:05am  Julie opened the meeting with  Serenity Prayer 

Chair/Host positions for August 2025 are: 

Monday          Suzanne/Andrea        Tuesday     Ron/Gillie 

Wednesday   Mindy/John C      Thursday         John T/Deborah 

Friday               Ronda/Anne                  Saturday    Eric/Anne 

Sunday            Dan C/Julie 

June Meeting Minutes read by Julie 

Addition * added for the conversation about One Homegroup/One Vote which Louise 
investigated for the group 

Suzanne motion to pass/seconded by Gillie 
Meeting minutes amended and passed. 
 

Treasurers Report given by Abiel (Leslie could not be here) 

Venmo       $492.79 
Paypal         521.62 
Total          $1,014.41  
Spent $61.25 (Not for Profit status/501c3) 

Motion to give $10 monthly to OIAA as the group is part of OIAA Intergroup, and it will be 
donated quarterly, in September donation of $30 will be made.  

Patty set a motion and Ronda seconded, all were in favor  

Today, the $516.93 (amount above our Prudent Reserve) will be donated to GSO, as per 
motion of Gillie and seconded by Suzanne 

IGR Report given by Patty Z 

IGR's meet quarterly and when updates are had, Patty will provide the information. Next 
IGR meeting to be held in September. Patty will report. 



Secretary's Report given by Andrea O 

No expenditures buy will be purchasing stamps moving forward.  

May need to purchase coins but all set for now. 

 

Old Business 

One Homegroup/one vote 
Louise reported that after doing some research, Pamphlet P-16, The AA Group", and 
Tradition Four, "Each group should be autonomous, except in matters affecting other 
groups or AA as a whole" that this is the information offered about the Home Group. 
 

The following conversation was regarding that people may be doing service in multiple 
groups but when it comes to voting over any AA matters, you are only allowed one vote. The 
vote will take place at a Business or Group conscience meeting, and the IGR will take it 
back to the OIAA meeting for voting. 

This information will be announced at any business meeting and if those present have 
voted with another group, they will be reminded of the one vote rule. Therefore, the 
members of a group who do service can do service at any group they are part of but only 
allowed to vote one time. 

New Business 
Andrea requesting help with creating a Men's Sponsor List.  
 

Sunshine already has a Women's Sponsor List but she is asking the men at the meetings to 
please go to our Contact Page and let her know if you would like to be a sponsor. This will 
also be announced at meetings.  

8:43am Julie Closed the meeting with the Our Father 

Meeting Minutes submitted by Suzanne M  on 7/25/25 

In L&S, 

Suzanne 


